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Independent Practice 2: Pythagorean Theorem 

1. 
Peter regularly takes a short-cut across Mr. Henry's lawn instead of 
walking on the sidewalk (8 m by 15 m) on his way home from school. How 
much distance is saved by Joe cutting across the lawn? 

2. 
Dick has covered a distance of 7 meters south and 24 meters east.  
What can be the shortest distance he can walk? 

3. 
Find the length of a diagonal of a cube that has sides measuring 4 cm 
each. 

4. 
A 12-feet pole casts a shadow of 16 feet. What is the distance between 
the end of shadow and the top of pole? 

5. 

A spider has taken up residence in a small cardboard box which 
measures 9 inches by 13 inches by 15 inches.  What is the length, in 
inches, of a straight spider web that will carry the spider from the 
lower right front corner of the box to the upper left back corner of 
the box? 

6. 
Henry rides his bike 33 km south and then 56 km west. How far is he 
from his starting point? 

7. 
Town A is 51 miles from town B, and 140 miles from town C. Town A, B 
and C are forming a right triangle at A. A road connects towns B and C 
directly. Find the length of this road. 

8. 
A garden is in the shape of a right triangle. It has one side that is 
32 ft long, and has a hypotenuse of 40 ft, what is the width of the 
garden?  

9. 
Alex's TV screen is 96 inches long. If the diagonal measures 100 
inches, how long is the width of Alex's TV?  

10. 
The foot of a ladder is placed 28 feet from a wall. If the top of the 
ladder rests 45 feet up on the wall, how long is the ladder? 

11. 
If each of the legs of an equilateral right triangle is 16 inches 
long, approximate the length of the hypotenuse to the nearest whole 
number. 

12. Find the length of the diagonal of a square whose sides are 8 meters. 

13. 
A hot-air balloon is held in place by the ground crew at a point that 
is 39 ft from a point directly beneath the balloon. If the rope is of 
length 89 ft, how far above ground level is the balloon? 

14. 

There is a building with a 15 ft high window. Jack wants to use a 
ladder to go up to the window, and he decides to keep the ladder 8 ft 
away from the building to have a good slant. How long should the 
ladder be? 
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15. 
If a leg of a triangle is 60 ft long, and another leg is 32 ft long, 
what is the length of the hypotenuse? 

16. Diagonal of a cube is 85 m. Find the length of the cube. 

17. 
Daisy drives her car 72 km south and then 54 km west. How far is she 
from her starting point? 

18. 

   
  AT = 20, TY = 16, Find YA. 

19. 
A cartoon in shape of a cube measures 7 inches. What is the diagonal 
length of the box? 

20. 
If the sum of the sides of a right triangle are 79 inches and the 
hypotenuse is 65 inches, find the two sides. 


